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                      ASTWICK VALE BENEFICE  

            CHURCH CALENDAR FOR MARCH  2015 
      AYNHO-CROUGHTON-EVENLEY-FARTHINGHOE-HINTON-in-the-HEDGES with STEANE 

        ******************************************************************************* 
 

Sunday:                 AYNHO 11.0am Holy Communion  
March 1

st
                           (Sidespersons:  Mrs.Kirby  Mr.Sutton) 

                Farthinghoe 9.30am HC      

    Hinton         11.0am  Morning Worship 

    Evenley  6.0pm Benefice TAIZE WORSHIP  

                

Sunday:           AYNHO  10.0am Benefice Holy Communion  

March 8
th

                           (Sidespersons:  Mrs.Bellamy. Mr Leigh) 

    Croughton – PIZZA PRAISE 

 

Sunday              AYNHO 10.30am Family Worship 

March  15
th

            (Sidespersons: Mrs Grey  Mrs Pusey  Mr.Leigh) 

Mothering            Croughton  9.30am Communion  Farthinghoe 10.0am Family Worship       

Sunday                  Evenley    11.0am Family Worship.     Hinton  4.0pm Family Worship 

 

Sunday   AYNHO 11.0am Matins   

March 22
nd

    (Sidespersons: Mr.Cheney Mr.Sutton)   
    Croughton 9.30a.m H.C.      Evenley      11.0am  H.C. 

                                                    Hinton     11.00a.m H.C.       Farthinghoe 6.0pm Evensong.  

Sunday    

March 29
th

    CROUGHTON 10.0am Benefice  H.C.  

Palm Sunday Procession from All Saints School followed by Communion  

    & Passion Reading.     (Don’t forget Clocks go forward!) 

 
Home Communion  Monday   2

nd
 March        10.30am  at 15 The Square Aynho      

 

Bible Study   Monday    9
th
  10.15am  4 The Butts 

Church Cleaning Thursday         19
th
           9.45am onwards 

Choir Practice   Friday             6
th
 & 20

th
     

Bell Ringing –   Tuesdays at 7.30pm    1
st
 Evenley 2

nd
 & 4

th
 Kings Sutton 3

rd
 Tuesday Aynho.     

 

********************************************************************** 

Information about the life of our church or baptisms or wedding enquiries from our 

Rector -Revd.Simon DommettTel:01869.81090 Email@the.revd.simon@gmail.com 

Sign up for our weekly service news and updates with “Pews News” on the subject line 

or just write in the message and be put on our weekly mailings. 

Church Warden: Graham Gibbs 01869 819727    

 

Items for  April 2015  by Monday March 16
th

   to  

Sybil at 32, Roundtown Tel:810692       Email: syban@btinternet.com       Vol.589

                                                                 

     This NEWSLETTER is issued by St.Michael’s Church, Aynho 

     and printed by HAMPTONS ESTATE AGENTS of Deddington. 

 



 

RECTOR’S LETTER 

March sees the church in the middle of the season of Lent. But what is lent all about? I would like to 

suggest the following might help 

L ~ is that it is a time for looking to Jesus and the example he set.  We remember the 40 days of 

formation he spent in the wilderness following his Baptism by John the Baptist before his public ministry. 

E ~ it is a time of preparation for Easter. When we celebrate Jesus’ power of death and sin.  Lent is a 

time for self reflection, a time to be honest with yourself. 

N ~ Not doing things, or giving things up for Lent.  This could be from Chocolate or Alcohol to 

television or swearing.  Each in its own way helps us to be more disciplined and controlled.  If you give 

up some thing, then put the money you saved to help somebody else or a charity.  Get a double helping of 

goodness if you like for your acts. 

T ~ Trying to be good.  Often this can be a result of giving up something bad or unhealthy. But is can 

also be about putting others needs above our own. 

 

Out of all of the above L.E.N.T.  I would like to encourage you to be generous in the Trying to be good 

section.  Many people set out a wall chart of Act of kindness board and each of the 40 days of lent try and 

do something generous or some extra act of kindness above and beyond their normal rounds. 

This can be a great thing for children and families to engage with.  You can make your own chart or 

download many from the internet. I would suggest  

http://www.40acts.org.uk/assets/Downloads/40acts-Kids-Wallchart.pdf 

Many others are available but I would commend ‘40acts’ to you. www.40acts.org.uk 

 

What is 40acts? 40acts is a generosity challenge, which invites people to do Lent a bit differently. During 

the forty days of Lent, 40acts participants will be invited to take part in forty simple acts of generosity, 

which will challenge them to ‘do Lent generously’ in 2015. Lent marks a pivotal point in the history of 

the church, when Jesus prepared to give himself up as a sacrifice. Traditionally we mark Lent by giving 

something up, but what if it could be more than that? What if Lent was a preparation for a lifetime of 

bigheartedness? Small acts of generosity, performed by thousands of people across the UK and beyond, 

have the power to make a big change to our communities, to our churches and ultimately, to our world. 

Come and join me in 40 Acts of generosity this Lent and lets all help make our world a better place. 

 

Palm Sunday 

Palm Sunday 29
th

 March marks the start of Holy Week.  This year we start our Palm Sunday procession at 

10am from All Saints School in Croughton, with the blessing of our Palm crosses.  We will then process 

the short distance to All Saints Church, the service will start when the procession arrives. At church, in 

the context of a Communion Service, we hear again the telling of our Lord Jesus Christ’s triumphal entry 

into Jerusalem, remember his last supper and passion, before spending the next 7 days, of Holy Week in 

our final preparations for Easter. 

 

Cuppa and Chat  

Come along for a cuppa and chat and let’s try and make some sense of the Lord’s prayer and the world 

we live in and the Christian faith.  The meetings are free and accompanied by a resource booklet costing 

£4 for those who want one. regular meetings in March 

Monday  10:45am    1 Rudge Way, Evenley 

Wednesday  10:00am  “Greenbank” 2 Hinton in the Hedges 

Wednesday    2:00pm  36 Broad Lane, Evenley 

Wednesday    3:30pm   1 Blemhein Croughton 

Thursday    7:45pm  15 The Square-Aynho~ 

Friday     9:00am   Farthinghoe Church Vestry 

 

Ps don’t forget our Website   www.astiwckvale.co.uk  for updates and diary. 

 

                     For March my day off will be Thursday and Shemil’s day off Wednesday. 



 

.WINTER LUNCH CLUB 

 

on Thursdays:  March 5th 12th 19th 26th (last lunch) in the Village Hall 12.30-1.45 

 

No ‘membership’ required, anyone can come (young or old) and hopefully enjoy a simple home-cooked lunch in 
a warm, friendly place at very reasonable prices – all profit going towards a Defibrillator for the village.   Choose 
from soup, baked potato, another hot main dish, a hot pudding with custard, or a biscuit with tea and coffee or a 
carton of fruit juice.   The menu changes every week. If you plan to bring a few friends/family please let me 
know so that I can prepare enough food!   Thursday 26th March will be the final lunch of the current season. 
W.L.C. has been hard work but a great pleasure to run, numbers have risen and some very significant birthdays 
have been celebrated (when they fall on a Thursday) Thank you to everyone for their support and to my  
helpers, in particular Amanda Leigh, without her “front of house” help W.L.C would not happen. I would also like 
to thank the Parish Council for their support to W.L.C this season. Hopefully W.L.C. will restart again in October 
2015. 

 

DEFIBRILLATOR FOR AYNHO 

With the combination of Winter Lunch Club profit and some very kind donations from villagers 
(thank you for all your support) we are ready to register with Community Heartbeat Trust, a  
charity which provides guidance on the purchase, registration, installation and on going  
maintenance of defibrillators in local communities. The first defibrillator for Aynho will be sited at 
the Village Hall. More details next month and at the Annual Parish Council Meeting on Monday 

April 27th. ( Amanda (W.L.C) – Tel:  810341. Andy Anderson (Parish Council) Tel: 810019  

 

 

AYNHO WRITERS ……… Saturday 14th March 10.0am - 12.30 in the Village Hall 

We were delighted to welcome back Sue Hunter who had facilitated our meetings from the outset.   There were 
some fascinating accounts of members experiences of moving house and some amusing and some sinister  
stories about unexpected Valentine Cards. Next month we want to hear about lies that grew and grew or stories 
involving St. Patrick’s Day or anything else members have been inspired to write. More examples on the village 

website.       Contact Keith McClellan 01869 - 810346 

 

 

YOGA CLASSES in Aynho Village Hall  Thursdays  9.30 – 10.30am.  

Gentle yoga to help you stretch, tone, relax and de-stress. To book a place  contact: ELAINE on 07917453224 
or  find out more   Elaine@yogabeing.co.uk  www.yogabeing.co.uk 

 
 
“Croughton Cinema” “ (held in Croughton Village Hall on Friday evenings)  
welcomes you to their productions. Doors open 7.30pm. Licenced Bar.   
CFC Members £3. Non-Members £5. Under 16s £3.00.    For more details email: keithgelder@tiscali.co.uk 
Next Production: March 13th “Pride” starring Bill Nighy Imelda Staunton & Dominic West  

 
 
Collections for KATHARINE HOUSE HOSPICE  
Marlene Phillips would like to say thank you for all the foreign currency she has received so far  and  to state 
that in addition to foreign notes and coinage pre-decimal currency is also acceptable, along with used  British & 
foreign postage stamps and old Greetings Cards. These can be left at 10, Portway Gardens, or 32 Roundtown, 
or even taken to Aynho Church if more convenient. 

mailto:Elaine@yogabeing.co.uk
http://www.yogabeing.co.uk/
mailto:keithgelder@tiscali.co.uk
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ARMS  (Aynho Recorded Music Society)  -  4th March 7.30pm in the Village Hall 

The high standard of presentation and selection of program was very well maintained in the February meeting. 
Hazel gave us a splendid evening of choral, organ, vocal and orchestral works, ranging from Beethoven’s  
Symphony No.9 and Bach’s “Toccata and Fugue” to Alfie Bowe “In my Daughter’s Eyes” and the splendid Irish 
drinking song “The Wild Rover” 

Other items included Bach’s “Requiem” “The Armed Man” by Karl Jenkins, Mahler’s “Adagio” and Barbara  
Striesland’s “Papa can you hear me”. 

Thank you Hazel, well supported by Doris and Douglas.           Contact: Bob Mann 810264 

                                                      

PHOTOGRAPHIC SOCIETY –   4th March at the “Cartwright Hotel”.       

At the next meeting of the Society  on 4 March,  Alan Fretten will give a presentation entitled ‘So long and thanks 
for the fish - a selection of images covering sport, rock bands and travel.’  This will be followed by a Workshop on 
18 March about ‘Camera exposure modes,’ and the AGM of the Society occurs on 1 April with a subsequent 
presentation by members on ‘My attempts at abstract photography.’  All meetings are at 7.30pm in the Cartwright 
Hotel, Aynho, and everyone is welcome to attend. 

                                                                               Contact: John Branton    www.adandd.co.uk 

 

AYNHO GARDENING CLUB – 11th March 7.30pm  in the Village Hall 

This month Pauline Pears will be coming to talk to us about ‘Easy Ways to make Compost’.                                                                      
During the evening Jean Skuce, our Visits Organiser, will be taking names for the trip to Warwick. Jean’s 
telephone number is 810034. Our first trip will be on Wednesday 10th June to Warwick where we will be visiting 
two locations; the LORD LEYCESTER HOSPITAL and the MILL GARDEN.  After a coffee/tea and biscuit in the 
Great Hall, at the Lord Leycester Hospital, we will be given a tour by the ‘Master’ of both the building and the very 
attractive and delightful gardens.  In the afternoon, we are going to visit the Mill Garden which is a beautiful  
private garden situated below Warwick Castle on the River Avon. You will be able to go on the coach between the 
two gardens or walk through the town.  The cost of this trip is £20 (to include entrance to both gardens and a light 
lunch).               

For those of you who were unable to come to the meeting last month, we can renew your Membership card on 11 
February; the annual subscription is unchanged at £5 with a 50p entrance fee for members and £1 for guests. Do 
please encourage newcomers to come and see what we offer, we are always delighted to welcome any new 
Members or guests.  

For any queries, please get in touch with Annabel Bellamy Tel: 810847 or Kath Arnold Tel: 811868      

 

 WOMEN’S INSTITUTE – 18th March  7.30pm in the Village Hall 

          Illustrated talk by John Cornwall “In Deepest Buckinghamshire” 

                  Tea Hostesses: Mrs.Anne Woodley and Mrs.Jean Skuce. 

                            Contact: Barbara Watkins Tel:811152 

 

 
AYNHO HISTORY SOCIETY  -  25th March 7.30pm in the Village Hall            
“Votes for Women – the Sufrage Movement” presented by Miss.Muriel Pilkington. 

All welcome. Membership remains the same at £10 p.a. (lectures then free) or pay as you go £2.50 per event. 
Student concessions. 

Contacts:   Rupert Clark: Tel:810603 ru.clark@btinternet.com          Peter Cole:      Tel:811261 

  

 

Next KNIT AND STITCH  -  Tuesdays March 10th & 24th     
at 2 Portway Gardens,  2-4.0pm 

Contact:  Glenwys 810880 for further details. 

http://www.adandd,co.uk/
mailto:ru.clark@btinternet.com


A.S.R.A. News                                                                                                                                                

AYNHO PARK CLUB DRAW                                                                                                                              

Many thanks to all who have played the draw this year.  I’m pleased to say the prize money has 

increased to £80 a month.  A couple of queries have been raised on the draw: e.g. what is my 

number? We have a list of the numbers playing and the names registered against it.  Usually we 

try to keep the number with the house so if it changes owners then the number will remain with 

the property if the new owner decides to play.  If you want to know your number please call me on 

810019. I will endeavour to put a new list up in the pavilion asap. Another question related to 

where we do the draw.  This is usually at a public place such as the Winter Lunch Club, the  

pavilion café, the school bus stop or a social gathering but in order to formalise it further we will 

now be drawing it at the Parish Council Meeting every month. Winners names are published in the 

newsletter usually on a block basis every 6 months but anyone is welcome to ask me for a list at 

any time. Maybe some of those winners would like to let me know of anything interesting that they 

spent the money on (if appropriate!) and we’ll publish them in the newsletter!   

                                                                                               

ASRA QUESTIONNAIRE                                                                                                                                                
Also thanks to all who completed and returned this. I have had 52 questionnaires returned with 
some helpful comments and suggestions. I am gathering the information to enable me to put  
together a plan for discussion on how to spend some of our funds, and when to reopen the  
pavilion cafe. Further  
details to follow in the April newsletter. Anyone who has not returned their questionnaire, please 
do so if you can or mail me for one on kaynho@lineone.net.                       
 
Many have expressed a willingness to come along to a meeting about ASRA, the field and  
pavilion and this will be held on Monday 23

rd
 March at the pavilion at 7.0pm. Please do try and 

come. I would welcome some support as it’s difficult to try and please everyone and this facility is 
valuable for the village judging by the amount of people I see using it. If you use the amenity track 
for jogging, walking, cycling or the tennis court or play equipment or the field, football goals or the 
pavilion and you want to continue to use it then this plea applies to you as well as those who  
generally have an interest in our village and its amenities. Please e mail/phone me if you are likely 
to come so I can judge numbers for refreshments – kaynho@lineone.net. or 810019. If you can’t 
come but are still interested, do let me know.    
     
 

Small Play Park                                                                                                                                              

 Thanks to all who have make a donation to Terry Benbow’s memorial plaque for the small play 

park. Plans are underway and more information will be in the next newsletter about a date to  

unveil it. There is still time to donate if you wish to, cheques payable to Aynho Park Club and  

posted through 11 Portway please.    

                                                                                                                                            

We have some furry friends on the sports field in the shape of moles! These are being monitored 
by the pest control man and he will try to eradicate them but it is difficult apparently. If you can 
leave the hills undisturbed he can track them more easily  

mailto:kaynho@lineone.net
mailto:kaynho@lineone.net


Finally, I am aware that people are walking their dogs around the track. Please can you tell 

friends/family etc who may walk your dogs for you to observe the no dog signs. They can walk up 

the main driveway from the main gate to the pavilion BUT NO DOGS AT ALL on the sports field or 

around the track even if you do pick up the mess! There are 3 children’s football teams playing there 

and it encourages others who are not so mindful to let their dogs foul. Thank you. 

DATE FOR YOUR DIARY: Maytime in the Square this year will take place on Saturday 16
th
 May 

from 2pm when our May Queen is crowned and we will celebrate with Morris and Maypole  

dancing.  If you are interested in joining our one-off annual Morris Team we are looking for  

additional members. We only have about 3 practices beforehand (and it shows!), its great fun and 

good exercise so do watch out for our  

practice dates in the April newsletter and come along and join us.                                      

 We will also have tables for hire for £5 per table to sell your wares (anything from bric a brac to 

crafts), refreshments and plants for sale. Call me on 810019 to book a table.  We have the usual 

barn dance planned for the evening which is always great fun.  I’m looking for someone or some 

ideas for catering for the evening if anyone has any contacts. Tickets will go on sale in April but 

please book early as we always have to disappoint some people as numbers are strictly limited.    

KAY  810019 

 

 

REMINDER re AYNHO HEALTH WALKS……. 10.0am Thursdays from the Pavilion                                                                               

The Track Walk is for those who just want a breath of fresh air but cannot walk far or are recovering 

from an illness or operation. There are plenty of seats to rest on,  on the way  round, and you can do 

as many or as few laps as you wish.                                                                                                                   

The Small & Medium Walk is about 3 miles and lasts a little over an hour.                                                                                                                          

The Long Walk is 5 – 6 miles and covers varied routes in the surrounding countryside and lasts 

about 2 hours. There are usually 10-15 people on this walk.                                                                                

All three walks have trained leaders and back up members with emergency health supplies provided 

by the Ramblers & Macmillan Nurses.     After the walks we like to stop for refreshment and a chat 

at the Pavilion.  There is no charge for these walks, so why not give it a try and meet friends old and 

new.                  

All queries to Keith McKellan on 01869-810346. 

 

**************************************************************************************************************** 

 

Aynhoe John Baker Charity – Almshouses/Vacancy                                                                                                

In April one of the Almshouses in Aynho will become vacant. In order to qualify for consideration to 

be a resident the applicant must meet the following criteria: -                                                                                   

Be single and over 50 years of age                                                                                                                           

Have connections with either the parish of Aynho or the Parish of St Aldates, in Oxford.                            

Two references will be required.                                                                                                                             

For further information, and applications in writing, to the Secretary to The Trustees,  J R Bradford, 7 

The Butts, Aynho, Banbury, Oxon. OX17 3AN.  Telephone 01869 810295 

 



BIODIVERSITY GROUP 
As we enter Spring, many of us will be on the lookout for “Mad March Hares”. Whilst hares are far less 
common these days, we are very lucky to have an abundance of hares between Aynho and Souldern, 
particularly to the West of the footpath leading to Souldern Mill. As many of you know, we have been 
staying in one of the holiday cottages, owned by Lord and Lady Boswell. It has been a pleasure to look out 
in the morning and often see the hares in the large field in front of the cottage. If anyone is fortunate 
enough to photograph a pair of hares “boxing”, please send us the photograph so that we can post it on our 
Biodiversity Facebook page. 
Bird of the Month: The Song Thrush 
The Song Thrush is smaller than either a mistle thrush or blackbird and is less 
upright when standing. The male and female are similar with warm brown upper 
parts, pale buff underparts and dark speckles (often arranged in lines) which look like 
arrows pointing towards the head.  The belly is almost white with fewer, smaller dark 
spots. As with other woodland, ground feeding birds it has relatively large eyes.  
Song thrushes can be found in woods, hedgerows, parks and gardens, in fact 
wherever there are bushes and trees.  The breeding season starts in March and 
lasts until August as they usually have 2 or 3 broods a year.  The female builds a 
neat cup shaped nest low down in any suitable cover, including trees, shrubs, among 
creepers on walls and ledges and on the ground in thick vegetation. It is made out of grass, twigs and moss 
which are cemented together and thickly lined with mud and dung mixed with saliva. It can take her 3 
weeks to complete.  She then lays between 3 and 5 eggs which she alone incubates.  Both birds then feed 
the young, mostly on worms but slugs, caterpillars and even fruit in dry weather when the ground is too 
hard to access worms, are included. In late summer snails become a critically important part of the bird’s 
diet too when other more favoured prey is not available. The young fledge after 13/14 days and are often 
left in the care of the male while the female prepares for the next brood.  Song Thrushes are both resident 
and migratory. Some birds in the north migrate southwards in the autumn, usually overnight, while southern 
ones go as far as France, Spain and Portugal. Other birds from Scandinavia and Benelux then join the 
remaining British birds. The song thrush sings all winter in urban areas because of the street lights. They 
have a clear, flute-like song which becomes richer and more complex as the birds get older.  Phrases 
chosen from their repertoire of about 100 are repeated several times and are often prolonged with the 
loudest parts being heard over half a mile away. On average song thrushes live for 3 – 4 years with 
only 20% of fledglings and 60% of adults surviving to breed the following spring. The population declined by 
59% between 1970 and 1998 with evidence suggesting that agricultural intensification and changes to 
woodland management resulted in less food available and fewer nesting sites.  Improved drainage also 
made the ground harder making it more difficult for birds to extract the worms. Our gardens with shrubs and 
creepers are now an important habitat for them. They are on the RSPB red endangered list meaning they 
are the highest conservation priority needing urgent action. 
Did You Know? 
•   A century ago song thrushes were one of Britain’s commonest birds, even outnumbering blackbirds. 
•   Hunting migratory song thrushes has long been a popular sport in southern Europe and is still legal in     
France and Spain. 
•   They are one of the few British birds to eat snails, cracking them open on a favourite anvil (usually a 
rock). 
•   Thrushes’ nests are rarely used by the cuckoo as it is thought the thrush recognises the cuckoo’s egg as 
different and rejects it. 
•   Mavis is the colloquial name for both the male and female song thrush. It appears in Chaucer and comes 
from the French word mauvis and may be of Celtic origin. 
 

Bath Half Marathon for Barnardo’s                                                                              

I’m Rhiannon and going to be running the Bath Half Marathon on March 1st. 

I’m doing this for both personal achievement and to raise money for the 

children’s charity, Barnardo’s. This is a fantastic charity that works with 

around 200,000 underprivileged children in the UK per year, to help give 

them the positive start that everybody deserves in life.    I would be very 

grateful if you could donate to this good cause. If you would like to, you can 

either visit my JustGiving page :https://www.justgiving.com/Rhiannon-

Austin1  or you could give the money to my parents, who live at 1 Skittle Alley, Aynho, 

01869810674.  Thank you! Rhiannon Austin. 



A CHILD’S THOUGHTS ON THE CHILDREN’S SOCIETY 

(Taken from The Children’s Society Facebook page) 

If you would like to have a box in your house to collect loose change during the year please contact 

Deborah Gibbs: 

Phone—01869 819727 

Email— aynhogibbs@btinternet.com    

BOX COLLECTION 2015 

THIS YEAR WE RAISED  

£393.18 

THANK YOU ALL VERY MICH FOR 

YOUR CONTINUED SUPPORT 

Aynho Post Office  

The Tuesday 1.30 – 3.30pm post office in the village hall is up and running again so 

do please use it. A fault in the computer connection has been rectified and it should 

work reliably from now on 

 

 

Angus’ Success.  

Angus Leigh has recently closed his JustGiving page for the RNLI. after his memorable Kayak journey 

which many of you sponsored so generously. The total he raised was £4,079.13. In addition he has 

been selected as a Regional Winner in the Youth Category of the RNLI Supporters Awards and will be 

attending the presentation ceremony later this year. 

THANK-YOU  

I wish to thank everyone who helped to make my birthday so special, including the two Amandas for 

the lovely lunch and cake. There is nowhere else I would rather live than Aynho.              

Jean Darby 

 

******************************************************************************************************************** 

Items for APRIL NEWS by Monday March 16th to SYBIL  at 32, Roundtown. 

Tel:  01869 810692      Email:  syban@btinternet.com  



Aynho Parish Council                                                                     

 

 Dog Fouling 

APC have received many complaints recently about dog fouling and in particular about owners whose dogs have 
fouled the Black Path (pedestrian walk way linking Butts Close, The Playground and Portway).   

Please clean up after your dog – not only is it unsightly there are associated health issues.  We have many bins in 
the village so there is no excuse not to.  Additional signs reminding are going to be placed at either end of the 
Black Path together with an additional Dog Bin at the Butts Close end.  

APC are looking to increase awareness of this anti-social problem and considering various initiatives to help  
combat the issue.  More details will be published shortly. If you see someone you know failing to clear up after 
their dog and are do not want to confront the owner – please do inform the Parish Clerk and provide as much  
information as possible.                                                                                

 

 Annual Village Meeting 

The Annual Village Meeting will take place on Monday 27 April 2015 in the Village Hall at 7.30pm. 

 

 Village Spring Clean 

The next Village Spring Clean  will take place on Saturday28 March at 10am.  Please meet on the Sports Field.  
We look forward to seeing you there! 

 

 Aynho Meets Gigaclear Orders Target! 

 

As you can see we have achieved sufficient Gigaclear orders – 
which should mean we should has Ultra Fast Broadband within 
the village within the next few months.  Thank you to everyone 
who has committed to an order – thus making this possible.     
Although Gigaclear have yet to set a start date, we have been 
led to believe construction of the network could  start before the 
end of February – although Gigaclear are still in discussion with  
Vodafone who will provide the ‘Backhaul’ connection from the 

village – and so the start date may slip.  Provision of Gigaclear will ensure that all properties within the village will 
have a Fibre to the Property (FTTP) connection point placed at the boundary of your property – even if you have 
not placed  an order, a connection ‘pot’ will still be installed.  This will mean that small trenches are going to be 
dug throughout the village to install the network.    Details will be published on the village website giving details of 
when you can expect these works to take place.  It will mean some inconvenience – but the result will be that the 
village will finally have broadband fit for the 21st Century.  If you have not placed an order for Gigaclear you can do 
so at anytime. More detail are at www.gigaclear.com 

 

Contact details 

Sadie Patamia is the Parish Clerk and can be contacted on Mondays and Thursdays from 3pm – 6pm on 
07887548774 or Sadie.patamia@aynho.org   The postal address is 25 Brackley Road, Croughton, NN13 5PP, or 
you can find us on Facebook and Twitter (@aynhopc) 

 

 

********************************************************************************************************************************** 

          Forthcoming event – date for your Diary. CRAFT SHOW September 26th   

 

http://www.gigaclear.com


SMITHS NEWSAGENTS – Early delivery to your door – any combination of days/weeks catered for – just ring                                                  

Tel: 01295 268499 

 

BULLS HEAD GARAGE (Souldern)Ltd.  Car & Light Commercial Vehicles Repairs- Services – M.O.T.   

Tel: 01869 345281 

 

A.L.LOAKES – Banbury for Oil Fire Boiler Services.  

Tel: 01295 269718    Mobile 07966 533524 

 

N.D.ELECTRICAL – N.D.Mobley – Brackley. Domestic & Commercial Installation & Maintenance.                                             

Tel: 0128 700905  Mobile: 07922 005629 

 

GARY SHERGOLD  - All types of plastering.  

No job too small.  Over 20 years experience. Full no obligation quotes.  

Tel: 01280 705538  Mobile: 07770 414716    Email:  gshergold@bethere.co.uk  

 

ANGELA EWENCE Beauty & Aromatherapy Treatments. Also CACI (non-surgical facelift) & Electrolysis.     

Fully Qualified & Babtac insured.    Home Treatment. 

Tel: 01295 811359     www.angelashouse of beauty.co.uk  

 

SANDY BILLY (BSc.(Hons) (MChs) Private Podiatry/Chiroprody Service 

Deddington Health Centre.   Nail Care—Diabetic Foot Care-Insoles/Orthotics – Corns and Callus (hard skin)               

Foot care & Foot wear advice.  HP registered. Clinic/Home Visiting Service.            

Tel: 07792 212988     Email: sandybilly@yahoo.com  

 

DEREK MASON.         Landscape & Property Maintenance. Patios-Drives-Fencing-Turfing. Garden Maintenance.   

Free estimate & few ideas. Fully Qualified & Insured. 

Tel: 01295 710036  Mobile: 07759 307928 

 

JOHN’S ANTIQUES REPAIRS – 45, The Causeway, Banbury. 

Antique & Contemporary Furniture restored with care and feeling.  

Upholstery-Polishing-Guilding.  Cane & Rush Seating.                   

Tel: 01295 268996 

 

ROSIE CLARKE PERSONAL TRAINING & TENNIS COACHING  

Based in Aynho   One to One & group training.    www.rosieclarkpersonaltraining.co.uk 

Individual/group tennis lessons/ group lessons.    www.rosieclarktenniscoaching.co.uk      

Cardio tennis and holiday camps.  Call: 07774 524780 

 

BOUNCY CASTLES for INDOOR PARTIES.   

Amusements available for Fund Raisers 

Shows & Fetes attended.  Bookings taken all year round. 

Tel: 01869 810808     www.aynho-bouncy-castles-co.uk 

 

CREATIVE GLOO WEBSITE DESIGN  

Creative-bespoke & affordable. Websites for small businesses. 

Website:  www.creativegloo.com     Email: hello@creativegloo.com  
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DEDDINGTON FOOTHEALTH -  Rosie Burland Dip.CFHP.MPS Prac. 

A professional and caring service providing routine footcare including trimming, corns, callus, ingrowing  

toenails, fungal and thickened nails. 

Deddington private surgery or home visits by appointment.  Please call 075000 29727 

Email: deddingtonfootcare@gmail.com    Web: www.deddingtonfootcare.co.uk  

 

UNIQUE INSTALLATIONS – Adam Richardson – Fully Qualified Kitchens-Bathroom Installer. Wall & Floor 

Tiling. For free estimate ring: 07768 398661 or email uniqueinstallations@hotmail.com     Work guaranteed & 

previous work viewed. 

SCALLYWAGS Dog Grooming Aynho.  Contact Isabel 07860 387152 

Diploma in dog grooming.               Collection & Delivery by appointment if required. 

scallywagsdoggrooming@hotmail.com  

 

INDEPENDENT CAREERS CONSULTANT –LAURA PHILLIPS B.Sc(Hons)  

Pg Dip QCG CDI Registered. Careers Practitioner DBS checked. Careers Information- Advice and Guidance.   

Tel: 01869 810040  Mobile: 07842 230753 

 

T. J. PERSONAL TRAINING - One to one Small Group Training     

Available within the stunning House & Grounds of Aynhoe Park House. 

Motivating fun & highly effective fitness,               

Call TREVOR 07876 337752 or trevorjoseph@gmail.com            www.tjpersonaltraining.com  

 

DIRTY DUSTERS for Home & Office Cleaning. One-off House Cleaning. Ironing Service. 

Pre & Post Tenancy Cleaning. Friendly & Reliable Service. Police checked. Fully Insured. Quality  

guaranteed. Reference available. Call RAINE 01295-251120 or 07584 300257 

 

ESTERVAN INTERIOR DESIGN   Creating beautiful homes 

Website: www.estervan.com.              Email:     info@estervan.com    

Phone:     07751 435805 

SARAH McLAREN – I am a local Business Mum looking for individuals  or couples interested in 

earning an extra income without compromising current career, business or family commitments. 

An opportunity to earn £200-£1000 part time or £2,000 plus with full time hours. If you would like  

to find out more please get in touch                                        

                 SARAH McLAREN  07900-913513 or email:  foreverbefree@outlook.com 

AIRPORT TRANSFERS - Local Taxi Hire– Business Accounts 

  6, The Glebe, Aynho.   Tel: 01295-810172 

   www.spencercars.co.uk        info @  spencercars.co.uk  

 

SPINE SPA – Anti-ageing technologies Spine & Joint Treatment – non-surgically 

PETER OTTENS  14,East Wing, Aynhoe Park House.  Mobile: 07597 552577 

                Why not just come for a chat if in any pain? Appointment only. 

                    Email: info@spinespa-aat.com     www.spinespa-aat.com  
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